AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION
APRIL 22, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle, Terry Sasdelli, Stuart Friedman, Brian Reynolds

A motion to approve the minutes of the March 18, 2014 meeting was made by Terry Sasdelli and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

Chairman Reynolds brought up a proposal by The Lomax Consulting Group for a Healthy Tree Initiative.  This would be done in Armacost Park and wherever there might be a Dune Vegetation Management Plan.  They would incorporate into the Community Forestry Management Plan and the Dune Vegetation Management Plan a statement that damaging vines would be cut at their bases and five feet above ground and this will help trees and vegetation come back.  The CFMP is due for an update at the end of 2014.  Debanne asked if there were any questions on how to manage it.  Brian suggested getting more information from the experts – Joe Lomax and Paul Schroeck.  A motion to approve the concept was made by Debanne Macaluso and seconded by Terry Sasdelli.  Approved by all.

Brian gave an update on DVMP projects:

Sordoni on 63rd St. – property sold to Dr. Glaser.  MOA is being prepared by Dean Marcolongo.  There will be a change in the irrigation wording, sprinkler heads supported on metal posts, no more than 3 ½ feet above dune surface.

Buerger – Bayberry Drive and 43rd Street – tree inventory done by TLCG.  Hess Landscaping will develop a proposed planting plan, send it to TLCG.  They will contact the neighbors and forward the proposed plan to the Environmental Commission.

Joe Lomax has tray of pine tree seedlings.  Brian has contacted Avalon School to see if they have an interest.  April 25th is Arbor Day.  Tree will be planted at Judy Groff Park.  Debanne will represent Brian and make brief speech.  There was a meeting on April 22nd with Dave Ellenberg, Bill Macomber, Joe Lomax, Scott Wahl and Brian Reynolds to go over future draft of Beach Management Plan.  This will probably go to the Environmental Commission in May to make recommendation to Borough Council.  
Adjournment at 5:00 p.m.
